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Correspondence Report 

For Information   

24 October 2017 

Council Meeting 

 

Linkage to Council Strategy (2015-19) 

Strategic Theme Leader and Champion  

Outcome Establish key relationships with Government, 

agencies and potential strategic partners 

Lead Officer Director of Performance  

Cost: (If applicable) Nil  

  

1 

AGE SECTOR PLATFORM/NORTHERN IRELAND PENSIONERS 

PARLIAMENT – LOCAL PARLIAMENTS (correspondence dated 27 

September 2017) 

 

The NI Pensions Parliament was created by Age Sector Platform in 2011 with 

the aim to further strengthen the voice of older people in our community, 

particularly those most vulnerable and isolated from Society. 

 

A copy of the 2016 Northern Ireland Pensioners Parliament Report can be 

found at https://www.agesectorplatform.org/ni-pensioners-

parliament/parliament-reports. 

 

Age Sector Platform is writing to enquire if Council would be interested in 

meeting with them to establish how Council could partner with Age Sector 

Platform in meaningful engagement with older people in the area. 

 

2 
COLERAINE ROTARY CLUB – Christmas Memory Tree 

(correspondence received 6 October 2017) 

 Correspondence has been received from Coleraine Rotary Club informing 

Council that they will be erecting a Christmas Memory Tree in the foyer of 

Sainsbury’s Coleraine on 7th, 8th and 9th December 2017. 

 

Money donated will go to local charities: RNLI, Lapland and The Simon 

Community. 

 

All Elected Members are welcome to attend during the three days. 

 

https://www.agesectorplatform.org/ni-pensioners-parliament/parliament-reports
https://www.agesectorplatform.org/ni-pensioners-parliament/parliament-reports
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3 
BELFAST CITY COUNCIL – Bid for European Capital of Culture for 2023 

(correspondence dated 10 October 2017) 

 

Belfast City Council, in partnership with Derry City and Strabane Council are 

progressing a bid for the title of European Capital of Culture for 2023. 

 

The European Capital of Culture is a much coveted award and Belfast City 

Council believes that participating in, and securing the title for 2023 presents 

the Northern Ireland region with a wonderful opportunity to promote and 

showcase the cultural and creative aspects of our region as well as delivering 

many wider social and economic benefits to all citizens. 

 

Belfast City Council requests that Causeway Coast and Glens Borough 

Council join with them in recognising the significant benefits to be gained from 

participating in the European Capital of Culture Bid for 2023 and that they feel 

it would be hugely beneficial if they can demonstrate that the bid has the 

unanimous support of all 11 Councils in the region. 

 












